
 
Classified Council General Meeting Minutes 

Date: Friday, March 17th, 2023, 10:30am 
https://gbcnv-edu.zoom.us/j/82178469832?pwd=ZlZuVXlmZzFoWGxxVnRiU0RsdXp1UT09 

 
Call Meeting to Order – Cheyenne Stocks – 10:32 am 

 
Roll Call: Cindy Holt, Tasha Storla, Cheyenne Stocks, Jordan Hathaway, Shemayne Pitts, Julie Martinez 

 
Approval of Minutes: Motion to approve February minutes: Tasha Storla; Second: Julie Martinez 

 
Treasurer’s Report: Cindy Holt: The Tony Salvatierra Scholarship Account: $1258.68; includes the 
disbursement of Spring 2023 scholarships as well as the total profits of the Dessert Auction. The Hospitality 
Account:  $887.93; no new transactions. Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report: Cheyenne Stocks, 
Second: Shemayne Pitts. 

 
Site Reports: POSSIBLE ACTION ITEMS 

 
Ely: Julie Martinez – Nursing Open Advisement was held this week; it looks like there will be a 

full cohort for the coming year. Ely held a bake sale on campus for about eight days as a 
way they can also help raise money for the Tony Salvatierra Scholarship.  

Winnemucca/ 
Battle Mtn: N/A 
Pahrump: N/A 
Elko: Tasha Storla – The Community Career Fair and Success Day will be held on April 19th, and 

there have been posts advertising the event going out on our social media accounts. 
Greater Nevada Credit Union will be hosting a “Bite of Reality” financial education and 
budgeting simulations for Elko High School Seniors. Nursing enrollment for Summer and 
Fall Semesters is opening on April 3rd. There are a lot of new people starting at GBC, but 
there are still many open positions available. 

  
 

Committee Reports: POSSIBLE ACTION ITEMS 
 

Bylaws: Chairperson: Tasha Storla:  No updates 
Events/Fundraisers: Chairperson: Tasha Storla: *See New Business Items* 
Webpage: Chairperson: Cindy Holt: No updates  
Grant-in-Aid: Chairperson: Cheyenne Stocks: The application is up on the website and is ready to 

go for the Fall ’23 semester. You can navigate to the application from the Human 
Resources page on the GBC website, or by using the link that Cheyenne Stocks 
sent out earlier this month.  

Hospitality/Awards: Chairperson: Open: N/A 
Scholarship: Chairperson: Shemayne Pitts: No updates. 

 
 
New Business: INFORMATION ONLY: 
 

1. Recap of the Dessert Auction, March 16th, 2023: 
• There was a great turnout and a lot of interest in the Dessert Auction. In years past, there have 

been upwards of twenty entries, and we raised more funds this year with less applicants. 
• $470 were raised at the Elko campus, including a $100 donation from Lynette Macfarlan, and the 

Ely campus raised $207 from their bake sale. 
• We received a lot of positive feedback from everyone that they were excited that we brought the 

Dessert Auction back and that people had fun seeing and bidding on all the delicious desserts. 
There were fifty bids on our twelve items. 

• This kind of event is beneficial because it is simple and easy to do with not a lot of set up since 
the items are donated, but the downside is that it doesn’t have the capability of involving the other 
sites. 

• We are going to send thank you cards to those who donated entries, and Cheyenne will start 
looking for some this weekend. 

https://gbcnv-edu.zoom.us/j/82178469832?pwd=ZlZuVXlmZzFoWGxxVnRiU0RsdXp1UT09


 
  POSSIBLE ACTION ITEMS: 
 

1. Discussion on the plan for the next Classified Council fundraiser/event: 
• People really seemed to like the bidding type of event; it’s easy to put on since people can sit at 

their desks and access the document throughout the time frame instead of having to be 
somewhere at a specific time. Another theme for this kind of event that was suggested was gift 
boxes/baskets so that they could be packaged up and sent to the other sites.  

• We don’t want to overwhelm people, so we will wait to do another one of these for a little while. 
• The Duck Race was chosen to do as our next event, to be held on May 4th, 2023, with the theme 

of “May the Fourth”/Star Wars. We don’t have as much to put towards it this year compared to 
years prior, but we already have some research from when we wanted to put it on last year and 
didn’t get to. There will be multiple heats as well as a grand prix. Awards will be given out for 
winners of each heat and the grand prix as well as for best costume. Entrants can buy ducks for 
$5 and enter them in a heat for $10/heat or in all three heats for $20. Ducks can be decorated 
with permeant marker or paints only; nothing offensive. No altering the structure of the duck or 
additional parts may be added; cannot be a danger to the creek pumps or filters. There have 
been around 40 ducks entered in prior years according to our records.  

• Tasha will begin creating graphics and advertising, Cheyenne will check into the rules and 
regulations from years prior, Cindy will look into the pricing of ducks and prizes, and Jordan will 
get in contact with Buildings and Grounds to make the reservation and ensure that everything will 
be up and ready to go.    

2. Election of new officers:  
• We will take nominees at April’s meeting and start the election process.  

 
Public Comment:  

• No public comment 
 
Next Meeting: Friday, April 21, 2023 – 10:30am, Zoom 
https://gbcnv-edu.zoom.us/j/82178469832?pwd=ZlZuVXlmZzFoWGxxVnRiU0RsdXp1UT09 
 
Adjourn: Cheyenne Stocks – 11:30 am  

https://gbcnv-edu.zoom.us/j/82178469832?pwd=ZlZuVXlmZzFoWGxxVnRiU0RsdXp1UT09
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